STATE BOARD OF STATIONARY ENGINEERS
BUSINESS MEETING
MINUTES

Date: 
November 15, 2016
Time: 
10:13 a.m.
PLACE: 
500 N. Calvert Street



Room 302

Baltimore, MD 21202

Members
 Present:
Harold Norris, Chair
Gregory Restivo, Vice Chair
Brian Wodka, Industry Member 
Gregory Denevan, Industry Member

Absent: 
Kevin McLeod, Industry Member
Robert Bates, Industry Member

Karl Kraft, Chief Boiler Inspector 

STAFF

PRESENT: 
Robin Bailey, Executive Director, Mechanical Boards
Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General 
Naterra Bailey, Administrative Specialist

GUESTS: 
Donald Maloney, W. L. Gore & Associates


Stuart Rogal, Rogal Management, President



Robert Bracey, Rogal Management, Associate



Chuck Frederick, NAPE, President



Rick Conrad, Debois, Vice President

CALL TO ORDER: 

Chair, Harold Norris, called the Business Meeting of the Maryland State Board of Stationary Engineers to Order at 10:13 a.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES   

The Board members reviewed the minutes of the Business Meeting held on September 20, 2016. Upon Mr. Denevan’s motion and Mr. Restivo’s second the Board approved the Business Meeting Minutes as written. 

The Board members reviewed the minutes of the Executive Session held on September 20, 2016. Upon Mr. Restivo’s motion and Mr. Denevan’s second the Board approved the Executive Session Minutes as written.

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT
Executive Director Bailey reported that complaint 160003 is still under investigation.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT

Executive Director Bailey informed the Board that there are changes being made to all of the Board’s websites to make them more uniform. The Stationary Engineers Board website has not been completed and suggestions for changes or improvement are always welcome.
REVIEW OF EXAMINATION STATISTICS AND LICENSE TOTALS 

PSI Exams submitted the following statistical summaries for September 2016: 

Stationary Engineer
     Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
     Pass %




          Tested
	Stationary Engineer Grade 1
	7
	2
	5
	29%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 2
	8
	1
	7
	13%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 3
	15
	6
	9
	40%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 4
	5
	2
	3
	40%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 5
	9
	2
	7
	22%

	                              TOTAL
	44
	13
	31
	30%


PSI Exams submitted the following statistical summaries for October 2016: 

Stationary Engineer
     Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
     Pass %




          Tested
	Stationary Engineer Grade 1
	12
	6
	6
	50%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 2
	6
	1
	5
	17%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 3
	14
	4
	10
	29%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 4
	8
	7
	1
	88%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 5
	4
	2
	2
	50%

	                              TOTAL
	44
	20
	24
	45%


Executive Director Bailey reported that 44 candidates were tested in September 2016, 13 passed, 31 failed with a 30% passing rate. For the Month of October 2016, 44 candidates were tested, 20 passed, 24 failed with a 45% passing rate. Since January of 2016, the passing rate is 34%, and since the inception of the test the overall passing rate is 36%.  There are currently 5,173 active licensees.
OLD BUSINESS 

Executive Director Bailey reported that she spoke to Jason Schaefer at PSI, the Board’s testing vendor, as the Board requested regarding up-sourcing test questions for Stationary Engineers and what are the best practices for up-sourcing the test in other states. Mr. Schaefer suggested that there really are no best practices. Changes to the exam can be driven by new regulations, legislation, Board initiative, etc. He suggested a webinar to review the exam.  Chairman Norris asked Executive Director Bailey to obtain the top five best and worst performing test questions for Grade 1-5 exams for the next meeting.  Executive Director Bailey will obtain the requested information and present it to the Board as a webinar at the next meeting during the Executive Session.
NEW BUSINESS
Executive Director Bailey stated that the Department asked all of the Executive Directors in Occupational and Professional Licensing to review their regulations and make suggestions to remove obsolete language or concepts. In reviewing the regulations, Executive Director Bailey noted an obsolete provision in the Code of Maryland Regulations (“COMAR”) 09.17.01.B that requires an applicant for licensure who has taken and passed an exam has to apply for a license and pay all fees no later than December 31, 2013. Since this date has passed, Executive Director Bailey suggested to the Board that this regulation could be eliminated. Motion made by Mr. Restivo, seconded by Mr. Denevan and the Board unanimously carried the vote to accept the change and this portion of the regulation.
CORRESPONDENCE 

The Board discussed an email from Danny Dennis regarding licensing requirements for a specific type and size of boiler. The Board does not provide legal advice, however, after reviewing the specifications of the boiler it was determined that Mr. Dennis is referring to a heating boiler which is not regulated by the Board in statute. 
CHAIR’S REPORT

Mr. Norris stated that there would not be a meeting in December and this would be the last meeting of the year. He wished everyone a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year!
ADJOURNMENT
Upon Mr. Restivo’s Motion, and Mr. Wodka’s second, the Board unanimously carried the Motion to adjourn the meeting at 10:45 a.m.
_________________________


__________________________

Harold Norris, Chair




Date

Without Corrections ______



With Corrections ______ 
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